Dear fellow parents,
For many of us, the final whistle has blown on sports day, the curtain has come down on the school play, and we are entering the final stretch of the summer term. 

As we all crawl together towards the summer holidays, we thought we would drop you a line to thank you all for your support of 623 Club over the past year.

In particular, we would like to extend a huge message of thanks to all the parents and children who sacrificed their precious weekend time for our first “Muck In” day on Saturday 10th June, together with Curbar School staff, parents and children.

The day was organised by a collaboration of 623 staff and committee and Curbar School (spear-headed by Simon Beahan, headmaster) with the aim of bringing us all together with the common cause of sprucing up the external space at Curbar School.

We had high hopes for the day but did not anticipate the steady stream of willing parents and children who turned up on the day. We were astounded by the generosity of those who loaned equipment, donated materials, baked cakes and generally got stuck in to some real dirty work!

We moved a family of frogs from the dregs of the sand pit area and replaced them with some lovely new play sand, the climbing frame is now fixed with a floor of brand new wood chippings, and the grounds and playground have been given a new lease of life....

We are extremely proud of what we all achieved as a team. Simon Beahan has already suggested a reunion for the autumn term, so watch this space....or, should I say, watch out!
Behind the scenes, inside the Old School House, the tired, old units in the kitchen have been replaced to give staff a greatly improved area for the preparation of the children’s snacks.

Sports, arts, crafts, drama and fun continue for all 623 children every week. We will be in touch via email before the start of the new term with a questionnaire; we would be very grateful if you could complete this with any suggestions you have for improvements to our service. You don’t have to wait for the questionnaire....remember that you can talk to 623 staff or committee at any time with any concerns or questions (see the website or your welcome pack for contact details).
As you will now be aware, we have now rolled out the new system of emailing invoices. This was prompted by reports from parents that paper invoices were often delayed or not received and we anticipate that the new system will make the process more efficient for all.

Lastly, don’t forget to get in touch with 623 staff to book your places for holiday club, which will be running Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays throughout the summer. Talk to Sally, Kate, Angie, Selina or Matt about the activities we have planned.....it’s not too late!

Have a wonderful summer, wherever you may wander and whatever you may do.
Karen Esposito

On behalf of 623 Management Committee

